Community Safety Survey
Redfern / Waterloo Local Bussiness
A meeting was recently held with some local Waterloo businesses, local residents, and community service providers to discuss a number of issues around the Waterloo Shops. The meeting was convened by the Housing Communities Assistance Program (HCAP) Worker at the Factory Community Centre and at the request of City of Sydney and the Redfern Waterloo Chamber of Commerce, who also attended.

This meeting decided to circulate a questionnaire to Waterloo businesses as a first step to identify and prioritize issues prior to requesting Redfern Police to undertake a Community Safety Audit of the Waterloo Shops and to establishing a strategy to tackle the issues identified.

We are therefore asking you as a Waterloo business to complete this questionnaire so that we have as much information as possible to identify the issues. 

1. Are you or your organisation concerned about community safety and how it affects your business?  If yes, what are the issues? If no, why not?

2. In the following charts, please indicate your level of priority of concern  by placing an “X” in the appropriate priority level box:

	Crime
	Low

Priority
	Medium

Priority
	High

Priority

	Theft
	
	
	

	Substance misuses (Drug/Alcohol)
	
	
	

	Drug Dealing
	
	
	

	Threatening behaviour towards staff or customers
	
	
	

	Noise
	
	
	

	Loitering
	
	
	

	Kids hanging around causing nuisance
	
	
	

	Assault
	
	
	

	Littering
	
	
	

	Graffiti
	
	
	

	Damage to property?
	
	
	

	Fear of crime
	
	
	

	Begging or harassment?
	
	
	

	Other? Please detail


	
	
	


	Environmental factors 
	Low

Priority
	Medium

Priority
	High

Priority

	Abandoned cars/illegal parking
	
	
	

	Overgrown trees
	
	
	

	Rats
	
	
	

	Garbage pick-up
	
	
	

	Lack of signage
	
	
	

	Lack of lighting
	
	
	

	Paths maintenance
	
	
	

	Other? Please detail 


	
	
	


At a recent meeting between business and local residents, the following recommendations were made:-
Recommendations as way of tackling these concerns included

· A Community Safety Audit involving a walk about with Police

· Improved relationships with the Methadone Clinic and determination if some of their clients are not meeting their service agreements with the clinic

· Increased Police patrols in various forms including mobile patrol, cycle patrols and car presence, and improved response times.

· Police surveillance of and action against drug dealing in the area

· Better dialogue with Police in relation to crime prevention strategies

· Improved relationship with Dept of Health as the primary funder of the Methadone programme

· Possible re-location of methadone clinic to more suitable site such as the new medical centre under RWA plans

· Joint security staff funded by both business and the clinic

· More sustained visible Police operations such as the recent reported Laser 2 Police operation

· Improved signage, enforcement of parking regulations, code of respect for the precinct area (signpost against feeding pigeons etc), removal of shutters, improved environmental factors

· Improved access for buses/ community transport

· Improved partnerships between business and other stakeholders

· Possible joint training for staff on community safety prevention strategies, dealing with difficult customers & diffusion techniques, understanding of culture and substance miss-users, awareness of local service provision

· Diary monitoring of incidences to explore patterns and reasons

· Relocation of public telephone

· Street art

· Outreach services to engage offenders

· LGBT mark safe area
Could you please indicate if you support the above recommendations? If so which ones should be given the highest priority? 
Do you have any suggestions or recommendations you would like to make yourself to be considered?

What do you think contributes to these problems? (Answers might include lack of adult supervision, drugs, poorly lit areas, abandoned buildings, etc.)
Are there particular areas where crime is prevalent and/or times? Please describe 
 Have you or anyone in your business made a police, fire, or emergency services call within the past six months?  If yes, were you satisfied with response/outcome
Would you like to be involved in working with others to address these concerns? 

Any additional comments you wish to make?

If you wish to be involved / be kept advised of what is happening on this issue, please provide us with your contact details:

Contact Name:

Title:

Organisation:

Contact Phone:
Email:

Are you a member of the Redfern Waterloo Chamber of Commerce?    Yes / No

The meeting also considered that it is important that local businesses be involved in their local Chamber of Commerce so the Chamber can take these and other issues effecting businesses. A membership form for the Redfern Waterloo Chamber of Commerce is also attached for your consideration. More information about the Chamber can be obtained by contacting The President Mary Lynne Pidcock on 8284 7755 or from www.rwchamber.com.au 
Thanking you for your time, please return this survey to HCAP Community Development Factory Community Centre, 67 Raglan Street, Waterloo, NSW 2017, Tel: 9698 9569  Or Email: info@the-factory.org.au
By the 21st November 2008 
